Eccles Community Committee - 22nd November, 2005


ECCLES COMMUNITY COMMITTEE
Eccles Library,
Church Street,
Eccles.

22nd November, 2005

Meeting commenced:
2.00 p.m.
"
ended:
3.40 p.m.
PRESENT:
John Matthews (Westwood Park Community Association) - in the Chair

Councillors Broughton, Jolley, Lancaster, Jane Murphy, Pooley and Potter

J. Wheelton - Salford Disabled Motorist


J. Phillips - Patricroft Ladies Bowling Club


G. Hearn - Park Residents’ Association


B. Holmes - Eccles Mothers’ Union


L. Stone - Grange Road Residents’ Association


H. Belim - Salford Link Project 


T. Mumford - Craunton House Association of Tenants (CHAT)


J. Evans - Salford Pensioners’ Association


OTHER INTERESTED PARTIES:



A. Walters - Winton Festival



D. Radcliffe - Local Resident



B. Carter - Winton Resident



I. Williams - Royal British Legion Poppy Appeal



I. Pickworth - Member of the Public



Y. Bagail - Yemini Community Association


ALSO IN ATTENDANCE:



M. Reeves - Eccles Area Co-ordinator



J. Blagden - Eccles Neighbourhood Manager



M. Relph - Customer and Support Services



A. Parker 
} Eccles Neighbourhood Team



J. Matthews
}



C. Kelsall - Salford Youth Service



J. Gorse - Greater Manchester Police



B. Whitmarsh - Housing and Planning



S. Whittaker 
} Salford Primary Care Trust



T. Alexander
}



P. Finch
}



R. Young - MAST LIFT Company

46.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillor Eddie Sheehy, Maxine Coyle (Monton Village Community Association), Bruce Thompson (Ellesmere Park Residents’ Association), Kate Salesse (Clarendon Community Association), Edna Hunt (Brookhouse Residents’ Association), Chris Sabinsky (Homestart), Harry Williams (Park Residents’ Association), John Fothergill (Park Residents’ Association), Mohammed Al Nomire (Yemini Community Association) and Kelly Morgan (Barton Moss Primary School).

47.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

The minutes of the meeting held on 27th September, 2005, were agreed as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.

48.
MEMBERSHIP OF THE COMMITTEE

The Strategic Director of Customer and Support Services submitted a report indicating that applications had been received from the following organisations for them to become members of the Committee, and to be represented by the persons respectively indicated:-

	Organisation
	Nominated Representative



	Craunton House Association of Tenants (CHAT)
	Terence Mumford

	Yemini Community Association
	Mohammed Al Nomire



RESOLVED:
THAT approval be given to the applications for membership as detailed above.

49.
POLICING ISSUES

Inspector Jill Gorse attended the meeting to brief the Committee on the following policing issues:-

· GMP telephone contact details 

· Crimestoppers initiative

· Recent police activities in the Eccles area


Councillor David Lancaster also made reference to a current Home Office review of police forces in England and Wales, which in the case of Greater Manchester Police (GMP) proposed either that the forces boundaries remained as at present, or alternatively it merge with the neighbouring Cheshire force.  He added that the view of Salford City Council was that the GMP force should remain as it was, with no changes to its boundaries.  


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT Jill Gorse be thanked for her update, the contents of which, and information provided, was noted.




(2) THAT the Committee endorse the view of Salford City Council that there should be no changes to the existing borders of the Greater Manchester Police Force, nor that it should merge with any neighbouring forces.

50.
ECCLES TOWN CENTRE STREET DRINKING BAN

Jim Wheelton sought the views of the Committee with regard to extending the existing restrictions, which prevented the public consumption of alcohol in Church Street, to include both Regent Street and the Eccles Bus Interchange.  Councillor David Lancaster said he supported the extension in principle, but said success of any such ban was dependent on the support of the police, who would be responsible for its enforcement. Inspector Jill Gorse said that she also had no objections in principle to the proposals, but it would be beneficial if Steve Allison, GMP Licensing Officer for the Eccles area, was involved in any consultation and further work on drawing up the intended extension.


RESOLVED:
THAT the Committee give its support to the proposed extension to the Eccles street drinking ban, to include both Regent Street and the Eccles Bus Interchange.

51.
COMMUNITY SAFETY TASK GROUP

John Matthews said that volunteers would be welcomed to assist with the activities of the Committee’s Community Safety Task Group.  He said anyone interested in becoming a member of that, or any other of the Community Committees’ task groups should contact Julie Blagden.

52.
ECCLES LIFT DEVELOPMENT

(Previous Minute 36 - 27th September, 2005)


The Committee received a presentation by Barry Whitmarsh and Rob Young which provided details together with initial plans, for the proposed LIFT development in Eccles Town Centre.


Brian Carter commented that on completion the library and the LIFT centre would have a shared common entrance, and asked how this would operate.  Barry Whitmarsh replied that both facilities would have the same opening hours.  Joyce Evans expressed concerns that the library would not be fully manned at all times, and as a result there was the increased potential theft of books and equipment.  She added that the proposed extended opening hours had not been raised in any previous consultation.  Councillor David Lancaster said, although recognising concerns in relation to pilfering, the extension to the library’s opening hours was to be welcomed.  Barry Whitmarsh and Rob Young said the proposals had been developed following full consultation with the Council’s Library Service, so it was assumed that any concerns in relation to adequate staffing to prevent acts of theft, had been fully addressed.  Terrence Mumford suggested that the possibility of both the LIFT facility and the library operating independently, to allow for one to be open when the other was closed, be investigated.


Leslie Stone asked if the library  would be closed at any time during the building works. Barry Whitmarsh and Rob Young replied that this would not be the case.  


In response to Councillor Alan Broughton, Rob Young reported that it was anticipated that the building works would commence on site during March or April, 2006, though many issues and practicalities need to be finalised before then.  


Councillor Alan Broughton and Terrence Mumford raised general issues of concern as to whether the proposed sub-dividing of community rooms would be adequately sound proofed.  Barry Whitmarsh said the sound proofing measures for the community rooms would be of the highest standard.  


Gilbert Hearn asked why it was not possible for the proposed LIFT building to be a mirror image of the existing Carniege library.  Barry Whitmarsh said that such a building would not only prove prohibitive financially, but it would also be difficult to adapt for the needs of a modern medical centre.  


Gilbert Hearn enquired as to car park facilities on the site.  Rob Young replied that disabled and other limited car parking would be provided on site, whilst other parking needs would need to be found elsewhere, but these would be developed in line with the agreed sustainable transport approach.  It was added that on site car parking would be located in the area which was currently the former Social Services building. Councillor David Lancaster commented that there was still a need to consider the future of the former Social Services building, particularly as phase 2 of the LIFT project had yet to be finalised.  He said in his opinion, in the short term it would be preferential to retain the former Social Services building, and then only demolish it once proposals in relation to the second phase of the development had been agreed, and assurances received that these would be realised.


John Matthews concluded the matter by thanking Barry Whitmarsh and Rob Young for their interesting and informative presentation, and suggested that anyone who was interested in becoming involved further with the developments, should consider joining the existing LIFT Sub-Group, and advise Julie Blagden accordingly.

53.
ECCLES COMMUNITY COMMITTEE BUDGET SUB-GROUP

The Committee received details of the Financial Position Statement 2005/06, in respect of the devolved budget.  In addition details were submitted of the meeting of the Budget Group held on 11th November, 2005, which recommend the action indicated with regard to the following applications for grant from the devolved funding allocated to the Community Committee:-

	Applicant
	Purpose
	Amount Requested
	Recommendation



	(i)
Homestart Salford
	Running costs in relation to proposed course, together with stationery and administration costs
	£1,974.24
	Deferred pending submission of further information

	(ii)
The Sudanese Community Club 
	Contribution towards running costs
	£593.45
	Refused 

	(iii)
Salford Link Project
	Coach hire and volunteer costs 
	£1,800
	Refused

	(iv)
Brookhouse Residents’ Association
	Addition cost of roof protection
	£4,985
	£4,985 approved

	(v)
APNA Youth Group
	Towards running costs
	£3,014
	Deferred pending further discussions taking place between the Neighbourhood Manager and the Group

	(vi)
Action Worsley Brooks
	Towards provision of environmental education sessions
	£293.75
	Deferred pending the Neighbourhood Manager having further discussions with the City of Salford Environment Directorate

	(vii)
Talbot Catholic Football Club
	Contribution to hire cost of using Eccles College 
	£500
	£250 approved

	(viii)
Eccles SFI Youths 
	Towards cost of start up kit and equipment
	£526.60
	Deferred pending the submission of further information

	(xi)
Enfield House Tenants’ Association
	Towards fencing and gates
	£5,282.80
	Refused

	(x)
Eccles Ladies Bowling Association
	Towards provision of new tables, water heater and safety door matting
	£500
	Refused

	(xi)
Brookhouse Ladies Club
	Contribution to mini bus hire
	£500
	Refused



	(xii)
Swinton Junior Football Club
	Towards provision of fencing 
	£8,700

(Citywide application)
	Deferred until financial year 2006/07

	(xiii)
Pendlebury Coyotes 
	Towards new strip and competition fees
	£315.52
	£200 approved

	(xiv)
The Friends of Waterside
	Contribution towards the creation of a sensory garden 
	£2,750
	£2,750 approved

	(xv)
Eccles Community Committee Children and Young People’s Task Group
	Towards cost in staging an information day event
	£800
	£800 approved

	(xvi)
Brookhouse Residents’ Association
	Towards children’s Christmas party cost
	£345
	Refused

	(xvii)
Eccles Festival Committee
	Towards provision of events at Eccles Friendship Festival
	£2,482.50
	Loan of £2,482.50 agreed



Brian Carter said that as the Chair of the former Eccles Festival Committee he was aware that there was a dormant bank account for that organisation, and enquired how this could be transferred to the Community Committee.  Julie Blagden asked that Brian Carter liaise with her, and she would ensure that the funds were transferred to the Eccles Community Committee’s devolved budget.


Mark Reeves commented that the budget available to the Committee for the financial year 2005/06 included funding which had been carried over from previous years, and said that in 2006/07, the budget would not be of the same level.  John Matthews added that it was likely that in the next financial year, an upper limit would be set on all applications for grant.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the recommendations of the Budget Group as detailed above, be endorsed.




(2) THAT the Financial Position Statement 2005/06, in respect of the Eccles Community Committee devolved budget, be noted.

54.
BOUNDARY COMMISSION REVIEW

John Matthews reported that the Boundary Commission for England (North West) had published provisional recommendations in respect of parliamentary constituencies for the ten boroughs that comprise Greater Manchester.  It was indicated that currently the Barton, Eccles and Winton Wards were all within the Eccles constituency, however, one of the proposals of the review, was that Barton and Winton become part of the Worsley constituency, with Eccles joining the Salford constituency.  Councillor David Lancaster commented that the City Council had made representations to the Boundary Commission stating that it was their opinion that the status quo be retained, and that the City of Salford retain its existing three constituencies, and that Barton, Eccles and Winton Wards remain within the Eccles constituency.  


RESOLVED:
THAT support be given to the representation of the Salford City Council in that the City retains three parliamentary constituencies, and that Barton, Eccles and Winton remain within the Eccles parliamentary constituency.

55.
HEALTH IMPROVEMENT AND TACKLING HEALTH INEQUALITIES - UPDATE

The Health Improvement and Tackling Health Inequalities South Locality Team submitted a report and update in relation to their recent activities which focused on the following key themes:-

· Anti bullying programme

· Physical activity programme

· Healthy eating

56.
COMMUNITY JUSTICE INITIATIVE - UPDATE

(Previous Minute 27 - 26th July, 2005)


Brendan Beckett attended the meeting to provide a brief update in relation to the Community Justice Court which had sat for the first time earlier in the day.  He provided a brief summary of some of the cases which had been heard, and said it was hoped that further regular updates would be provided for the Committee at future meetings.


RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

57.
MAGISTRATES COURT

Councillor David Lancaster referred to a recent report in the Manchester Evening News suggesting that Eccles was being considered as a possible site for a proposed new Magistrates Court for the area.  He confirmed that this was the case, with the other location under consideration being the site of the former Crescent Police Station.  He went on to say that car parking was a key issue of concern in relation to the Eccles proposal and that both proposals had to be further fully examined, and be subject to consultation with the respective local communities.


RESOLVED:
THAT the matter be noted.

58.
FORMER MORRISON’S STORE

Councillor David Lancaster reported that Wilkinsons had signed the contract to take up the lease of the former Morrison’s store which was located within Eccles Precinct.


RESOLVED:
THAT the matter be noted.
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